
     

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 

Sunday 6th July 2025  
Third Sunday after Trinity 

 
8.00am  Holy Communion 
9.30am Parish Communion 
6.30pm  Evening Prayer  

 
 

 
 

Thought for this week 

In Luke 10, Jesus sends out seventy - or seventy-two - ordinary disciples, not 
experts, on a mission to every town and village. This is marked by urgency, 
vulnerability, and dependence on God. They are sent as lambs among wolves, 
bearing peace and announcing the nearness of God's Kingdom - a Kingdom not 
just promised, but present. Their instructions are stark and demanding, yet they 
return with joy, having witnessed healing, hospitality, and victory over evil. 

 
Jesus reminds them - and us - that true identity lies not in success, but in being 
known and loved by God. In our mission to live out the Christian life, we are called 
to trust, to go out faithfully, and to share peace, even in the face of rejection, 
knowing that God's Kingdom strangely breaks into the world through our sincerity. 

 
Andrew Shipton 



Bible Readings and Hymns This Week: 
 
Old Testament: Isaiah 66:10-14 
New Testament: Galatians 6:[1-6] 7-16 
Gospel: Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 
 
Hymns:  
Processional Green 408 Love divine, all loves excelling  
Gradual Green 234 Christ whose glory fills the skies 
Offertory Green 431 O Thou who camest from above 
Communion Brown 140 Jesus is Lord 
Recessional Green 436 Praise, my soul, the King of heaven 
Anthem Panis Angelicus - Franck 
 
Please join us for tea and coffee after the 9.30am Parish Communion Service, in the All Saints 
Centre, adjacent to the Church.   
 
Presiding this week: 
8.00am Holy Communion 
Presiding Revd Canon Andrew Shipton  
Preaching Revd Canon Andrew Shipton 
9.30am Parish Communion  
Presiding Revd Adam Romanis 
Preaching Revd Canon Andrew Shipton 
6.30am Evening Prayer  
Psalm: 65 [70] Hymns: 374, 70, 388 
 

 
A warm welcome to you if you are a newcomer. Please complete a green Contact Card and 
place it in the box provided, or hand it to one of the clergy or churchwardens. 

_____ 
 

Children in Church.  Children are always very welcome in church, and there is a dedicated 
Children’s Corner at the back, with activities available for them to use there or take back to their 
pews. 

____ 
 
Have you problems with mobility? Please let a steward know if you need assistance going up 
for communion, or would like communion to be brought to you. 

_____ 
 
Hard of hearing? If you use a hearing aid, please switch it to the ‘T’ position to use our loop 
system. 

_____ 
 
To gain access to the All Saints YouTube channel please go to: 
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintsgosforth6306/streams 
 
Prayer and Worship 
Sunday: Services at 8.00am, 9.30am and 6.30pm 
Tuesday – Thursday: 8.45am Morning Prayer in Church. Enter by South Porch 
Tuesday’s Holy Communion is at 10.15am in Church 

 

 

 

 



Notices 

Sale of second-hand books after the 9.30 service on Sunday morning.  Please do bring some 
you think others might like to buy!  All proceeds to church funds. The Book Group 

_____ 

Fellowship Lunch is today, Sunday 6 July at 12.00, in the Church Centre. If you would other-
wise be dining alone, please do come and join us for a light lunch and some good com-
pany.  You would be most welcome and we look forward to seeing you. Pauline Gallacher  

_____ 

Andrew will be attending the Newcastle Diocesan Clergy Conference in Hexham on the 7th 
and 8th of July. 

_____ 

Guitarists Giulio Tampalini and Daniele Fabio are returning to All Saints this Wednesday 9th 
July at 1pm. They are world-class musicians and have drawn up an outstanding varied pro-
gramme 'From Bach to Hendrix'. Please encourage friends and neighbours to come along - the 
cost is £10 on the door. Our church takes a share of the gate and all proceeds from refresh-
ments. Anyone willing to serve modest, light refreshments? If so, please speak to or contact 
Rosamund Place! More information, see poster below. 

_____ 

There will be a session planning and preparing for the three upcoming Messy Church ses-
sions in the autumn on Wednesday 9th July at 7:30pm in the Columba Room. We'll also con-
tinue our discussion on how we can be more welcoming to children and young families in all 
that we offer .  All welcome.  

There will be a music concert by Archbishop Runcie School in church on Friday, 11th July at 
1.30pm, featuring a shortened concert version of Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor 
Dreamcoat. The children have spent many weeks practising, and it promises to be a wonderful 
afternoon of familiar and much-loved songs. All are welcome. 

_____ 

Will everyone who is coming to the meal please meet at Basilico on the High Street at 6.00pm 
on Friday 11th July. If you would like a lift or would just like to go with someone, please have a 
word with Pam - 0797746084. If your name is not yet on the list but you'd like to join us, please 
phone the number above. 

_____ 

The next Mothers' Union meeting will take place on Monday 14th July at 2.00pm in the Church 
Centre. We'll be making up 60 comfort bags which will be given to the mothers leaving their chil-
dren at Runcie School on Day 1 in September. Please come and give us a hand - no need to be 
a member. Refreshments and fellowship afterwards 

_____ 

Please see the poster for the Shakespeare performance on the church green. 

_____ 



Over the past few weeks, I’ve written that a trained team may invite you to have a short, infor-
mal conversation known as a one-to-one. These conversations lie at the heart of how we build 
strong and trusting relationships within our church community. A one-to-one is simply a chance 
to listen to each other’s stories, to share what matters in our lives, and to explore the values and 
concerns that connect us. Through this kind of intentional listening, we can uncover fresh en-
ergy and purpose—for our life together and for our mission in the wider world. 

Our one-to-one team includes Andrew Cole, Felicity Shoemith, Dana Corso, Claudia Newbegin, 
Luke Williams, Diane Henderson, and myself. If you’re invited to take part in a one-to-one, I 
warmly encourage you to say yes. Andrew  

_____ 

It’s Plastic-Free July, an event that has been active across the globe for some years now.  We 
are encouraged to consider the amount of plastic we use and to reduce it - simple! Why not 
have a go?  More details can be found at www.plasticfreejuly.org The Eco Group next meet on 
6th July at Parish Breakfast.  Please join us.  All Saints' Eco Group 

______ 

 
 

Open Gardens  Mrs Emma Murdoch has kindly offered to open her 
garden on Sunday July 20th at 2.30pm The address is 8 Elgy 
Road, Gosforth, NE3 4UU. There will be an honesty box available 
with all funds going to the church. 
 
 
 

_____ 

The next Deanery Synod will be on Tuesday 22 July, refreshments from 6.45pm, the meeting 
beginning at 7.15pm. The location has yet to be announced. 

_____ 

The All Saints Sung Evensong on Sunday, 27th July will take place at 4pm at the Cathedral, 
featuring our choir who have been invited to lead the singing. 

_____ 

Prayer Walk  In Gosforth, just three miles from the city centre, we enjoy green spaces, tree-
lined streets, and diverse birdlife due to the large gardens.   Other wildlife can be seen from 
time to time – hedgehogs and urban foxes come out after dusk – and even wild flowers flourish 
at the sides of the roads and poke their heads out between the paving cracks.  We see bees, 
butterflies and other pollinating insects, and this cycle of life means that over the year there is 
always something to see – the freshness of spring, the lush greens of summer, the rich colours 
of autumn and the stark beauty of bare shapes throughout winter.  In all of this we are truly 
blessed. 

This year we are planning a Prayer Walk on Sunday 3rd August, starting from All Saints and 
wandering up through Elgy Green, over to the Ashburton cemetery and back along to Elmfield 
Road, Linden Road and to the Centre, stopping at three or four points for a short prayer and re-
flection, thanking God for the gifts he has given us. We will end the afternoon with tea, cake and 
fellowship.   



The walk will begin at 2.00 pm and take around an hour.  It will be suitable for all ages (young 
children will be given a special ‘quiz sheet’) and will be pushchair/wheelchair-friendly, but if any-
one does find it a little too far there are numerous short-cuts back to All Saints. 

Let’s just hope for good weather!  All Saints’ Eco Group 

_____ 

There will be a Confirmation Service on Sunday 16th November led by the Bishop of Berwick 
here at All Saints. This is an opportunity to take faith to the next level and recommit your life to 
God through Confirmation. There will be a course concluding with the Confirmation Service. If 
this is of interest to you, please contact Andrew or Ruth. A candidate has already come forward. 

 
 
 

Mission of the Month for July Mission to Seafarers  
which gives huge support to all seafarers around the world, especially those stranded in a 

strange country, and victims of piracy. 
https://www.missiontoseafarers.org/ 

 
 

 
 

News from St Hugh’s – 
 Worship is at All Saints Church today 
 St Hugh's next PCC on 6th July at 11.45am  
 There will be a Baptism at St Hugh's on 13th July at 12noon 

 
 
 

 

Weekly Small Group Events  
 

Coffee and Conversation in the Centre Mondays from 10.30am – 11.30am in the All Saints 
Centre. Please come along and join our companionable group. 

_____ 

 

Little Saints Pre-School Children and Parents/Carers Group Tuesdays 1.00 – 2.30pm in the All 
Saints Centre. 

_____ 
 

SING at the Centre  

Now paused for a summer break.  
Next meeting will be on Tuesday September 16  
Thank you! 

Diana Lavin 

_____ 
 

Sew, Knit and Natter. This friendly group of knitters, ranging from the totally inexperienced to 
the very skilled, meets each Wednesday morning from 10-12 in the upper room of the Centre. 
There is plenty of knitting and nattering, with coffee and biscuits always provided.  All are 
welcome. If you would like to know any more about the group, do ring me on 07474040267, or 
you can just turn up and see what we do.  Diane Henderson. 

 

 

 



Donations 
We now have a number of ways to donate to All Saints online:  

By QR code. Simply hold your mobile phone camera over the code,  
follow the link to your browser and follow on-screen instructions  
 

Or go to: 
https://givealittle.co/campaigns/8ecfe5b6-18c7-4179-aba0-2ebc43a82f7b 

 

 

 

Contact us 

Vicar of All Saints and Priest in Charge of  
St Hugh’s  
Rest Day: Saturday  

Andrew Shipton  284 5540  andrew.shipton@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Assistant Priest  
Not available on Wednesdays  

Ruth Birnie  284 1393  ruth.birnie@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Director of Music  John Lewis 07981 156751 jonnyonthekeyboards@gmail.com 

Churchwarden  Joyce Jennings 07904415316 Joyce.jennings@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Churchwarden  Dana Corso  07909 456577  Dana.corso@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Treasurer  Contact the Parish Office  

Safeguarding Officer  Kath Davies  07880 618911  kath.davies@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Parish Administrator  Louise Waugh  0191 213 0450  post@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Booking a holiday? You can raise a huge £100 donation for All Saints 
Church Gosforth when you book with TUI via easyfundraising between 
the 23rd and 29th of June! There's no extra cost and it will make a real 
difference. If you're not supporting us on easyfundraising yet, now's the 
perfect time to get involved. Sign up today here: https://join.easyfund-
raising.org.uk/all-saints-church-
gosforth/bkgqpx/s2s/eVMIgbcU/PRO72/facebook/ 

  



 
  



 


